
Rotary News & Notes
Announcements:

Fun Night

Southwest Rotary’s annual Fun 
Night (members only) will be 
held on Wednesday, August 17th

starting at 5:30 p.m. at the home 
of Dick Ames. Bring your own 
food for the grill, everything else 
will be provided for a night of 
fun. 

Waterfest August 11

Our club will once again be 
working the concession stands at 
the Leach Amphitheater for a 
Waterfest date this summer. 
Mark your calendars for 
Thursday, August 11 and help 
raise some money for our club. 
Sign up sheets are being passed 
around. Big Head Todd and the 
Monsters are the headlining act 
for this installment of Waterfest.
We need at least 60 people to 
help volunteer (non-Rotarians 
are welcome). Volunteer shifts 
are about three hours and begin 
at 5 and 7 p.m. This does count 
as a make up meeting and is a lot 
of fun!

Dragon Boats

The annual Oshkosh Dragon 
Boat Race and Festival is 
Sautrday, September 24 on the 
Fox River in downtown 
Oshkosh. Twenty paddlers are 
needed to power the Southwest 
Rotary’s boat – no experience 
necessary. Sign up today to 
experience one of the most fun 
and unique water activites 
Oshkosh has to offer. The 
Dragon Boat races are staged out 
of the Leach Amphitheater. It’s 
is part of UW Oshkosh Fall Fest 
and supports the YMCA. 
Contact Mike Lyster for details.

Senatorial Lunch

The Oshkosh Rotary Soutwest, 
along with the other two 
Oshkosh based Rotary clubs, are 
hosting US Senator Ron Johnson 
for a luncheon on Wednesday, 
August 17 at the Ohskosh 
Convention Center from noon to 
1 p.m. Senator Johnson will be 
speaking in Oshkosh for the first 
time since taking office.  Rotary 
members are encouraged to invite 
guests to the luncheon. Cost is $15 
per person. (Rotary members will 
only be charged the difference 
between their normal lunch and the 
cost of this meal.)

Topic: “Tina Haffeman: Day by Day 
Warming Shelter”
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Calendar of Events
Upcoming Programs

Aug. 17

Aug. 24

Aug. 31

US Senator Ron Johnson 
(at Convention Center)

Rotary District 6270 
Governor Nancy Rhodes

Exchange Student Kerry, 
“Life in South Africa” 

Recurring Events
2nd Mon.
(Sept. 
12)

Club Board Meeting

4:00 – 5:30, Robbins

Other Rotary Events
Aug. 11
Aug. 17

Waterfest
Fun Night

Volume 40, Issue 6 – August 10, 2011

Page 1                                                                                                   P.O. Box 1202, Oshkosh, WI 54903-1202  



Bowling FUN Raiser

Southwest Rotary’s annual 
Bowling FUN-raiser is almost 
here. Mark your calendars for 
Thursday, October 20 for a night 
at the lanes. This is the first of 
two annual fundraisers for our 
club this fiscal year and 
organizers are looking to add as 
many bowlers and teams as 
possible. Greater participation 
allows us to continue to fund a 
number of charities and 
programs – just like we always 
have. For complete details, or to 
register as an individual bowler 
or a team, contact Marlin 
Greenfield. 

Kickball?

Emily Dunham is gauging 
interest in a club kickball team. 
If you want to have some fun 
reliving one of childhood’s great 
games – let her know. She’s 
already gotten some initial 
interest but needs more in order 
to get signed up for a team. 

Thanks

Special thanks to Carla 
Omachinski for making more 
Southwest Rotary club banners!

GSE Team Leader 
Announced

Congratulations to Past District 
Governor Catherine
Zimmerman. She has accepted
District 6270’s invitation to lead 
a Group Study Exchange Team 
to Australia in spring of 2012. 

Cathy is a member of the 
Oshkosh Rotary Club and has 
been active in international 
humanitarian service projects in 
Peru and South Africa. She 
currently serves as a lay member 
on the State Bar of Governors, 
and St. Francis Home Board of 
Directors. She is a founding 
board member of the Fond du 
Lac Women’s Fund. She chaired 
the Board of Children’s Health 
Education Center of Wisconsin
which Rotary was instrumental 
in establishing. She served nine 
years on the Affinity Heath 
System Board of Directors and 
many of its committees.

Cathy received her BS in 
Nursing from the University of 
Wisconsin, Madison and 
Master’s in Public Health, with 
an emphasis in Medical Care
Administration, from the
University of Michigan, Ann 
Arbor. She has completed post-
graduate work toward a Ph.D. in 
Educational Administration.

Cathy is also a multiple Paul 
Harris Fellow, a sustaining 
member of the Annual Programs 
Fund of The Rotary Foundation, 
and is also a member of the 
Rotary Foundation Bequest 
Society. 

Stay Socially Connected

Oshkosh Rotary Southwest is on 
Facebook 
(/oshkoshrotarysouthwest) and 
on Twitter @oshkoshrotarysw. 
Like us and follow us! 

Weekly Invocations

August John Davis     

Weekly Greeters                                            

August 10  Colleen Merrill & Bryan 
Hochstein

August 17 Doug Seefeld & Mike 
Lyster

August 24 Tracey Ogden & Peter 
Cernohaus

The Hub – Info Please!
hub@oshkoshrotarysouthwest.org

The District Website
http://rotary6270.org

Visit RI’s Website
http://www.rotary.org

Have information for The 
HUB?  Submit it no later than 
Noon on Tuesday to
Jeffp@grandoperahouse.org

      

Of the things we think, say 
or do:

1. Is it the truth?
2. Is it fair to all concerned?
3. Will it build good will 

and better friendships?
4. Will it be beneficial to all 

concerned?

The Four 
Way Test
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